
Bastille Day is a holiday celebrating the storming of the Bastille, a military fortress and
prison, on July 14, 1789, in a violent uprising that helped usher in the French Revolution.
Besides holding gunpowder and other supplies valuable to revolutionaries, the Bastille
also symbolized the callous tyranny of the French monarchy, especially King Louis XVI
and his queen, Marie Antoinette. 

Despite inheriting tremendous debts from his predecessor, Louis XVI and Marie
Antoinette continued to spend extravagantly, such as by helping the American colonies
win their independence from the British. By the late 1780s, France’s government stood
on the brink of economic disaster. To make matters worse, widespread crop failures in
1788 brought about a nationwide famine. Bread prices rose so high that, at their peak,
the average worker spent about 88 percent of his wages on just that one staple.

To resolve the crisis, Louis XVI summoned the long-dormant Estates-General, a national
assembly divided by social class into three orders: clergy (First Estate), nobility (Second
Estate) and commoners (Third Estate). Though it represented about 98 percent of the
population, the Third Estate could still be outvoted by its two counterparts. As a result of
this inequality, its deputies immediately started clamoring for a greater voice. After
making no initial headway, they then declared themselves to be a new body called the
National Assembly. When many nobles and clergymen crossed over to join the National
Assembly, Louis XVI grudgingly gave it his consent. But he also moved several army
regiments into Paris and its surroundings, leading to fears that he would break up the
assembly by force.

Bernard-René de Launay, the governor of the Bastille, watched in dread as a large and
growing mob of angry revolutionists surrounded the fortress on July 14, 1789.  Having
initially inviting a small group of National Assembly members inside for dialogue and
making a pledge to hold fire. Sometime later a group of men climbed over an outer wall
and lowered a drawbridge to the Bastille’s courtyard, allowing the crowd to swarm
inside. When men began attempting to lower a second drawbridge, de Launay broke his
pledge and ordered his soldiers to shoot.

Much like the Fourth of July in America, Bastille Day—known in France as la Fête
nationale or le 14 juillet (14 July)—is a public holiday in France, celebrated by nationwide
festivities including fireworks, parades and parties.
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